LACOB Minutes
Thursday, March 31, 2011
9:00 am BA 524

Present:  Baker, Lori; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gaul, Brett; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda

Absent:   Brandt, Maria; Thomas, Will

Approval of Minutes
· Vaughn Gehle moved to approve the minutes from the March 24 meeting. Brett Gaul seconded.  Motion carried.
Proposals
· Communication Analysis (SPCH 410) was submitted for the upper-level writing course requirement (in the major).  Lyn Brodersen moved its approval.  Vaughn Gehle seconded.  Motion carried.
· Ancient World (HUMT 211) was submitted for the Humanities and Fine Arts category, as well as the Global Perspective goal.  Vaughn Gehle moved that we forward the course with a positive recommendation for the Humanities and Fine Arts, and without recommendation for Global Perspective; there was not sufficient information to make that particular determination.  As we compared the form against the MnTC Goals, we still had questions about how that the course met the 51% threshold.  Corey Butler seconded.  Motion carried.
· Music History I (MUS 381) and Music History II (MUS 382) were submitted for the Humanities and Fine Arts goal.  Corey Butler moved that we recognize the Assembly’s position on Music and accept it as part of the LEP.  Linda Nelson seconded.  Motion carried.
· Research Methods in the Behavioral Sciences (PSYC 201) was submitted for the upper-level writing course requirement (in the major).  There was discussion about the tension between course’s 200-level numbering and the extensive prerequisites and upper-level requirements for the course.  Corey explained that the intention is for students to take the course at the end of the sophomore or beginning of the junior level.  Concerns were expressed that the upper-level writing courses really should be part of a developmental progression, and that students should not simply be finished with their writing courses by the end of the sophomore year.  Corey agreed to withdraw the course from consideration.  He will go back to the Program for further discussion about the course.
Other
· Lyn Brodersen indicated she had spoken with Pat Carmody about the possibility of generating a list of student who would need IDST 400 next year.  Pat told her that those numbers would be impossible to find.
· Lori updated the Committee about CIA consideration of LiveText and Task Stream softwares.  There are many curricular issues surrounding these softwares; we will need to work with faculty to determine when and how we may have a possible roll-out.  Lyn Brodersen will ask Rhonda Bonnstetter to present the LiveText software at an upcoming LACOB meeting.
· The meeting adjourned at 10:00 am.

Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

